
 

 

 

This year, we made the visit to the 
Fairfax County police at the Fair Oaks 
district station. Thankfully, the 
weather was no issue. We started the 
day at California Pizza Kitchen not far 
from the station. I was extremely hap-
py that we ended up with 15 cars and 
20 people. My contact at the station, 
Master Police Officer (MPO) Rich 
Genus, a 20+ year veteran, had wide 
open parking lot set up for us right 
next to the station. Another officer, 

Beth, got a table set in the lot 
for the food that we brought 
from CPK for the officers. We 
were able to get the cars set up 
very nicely so that the officers at 
the station would be able to 
come out and check out our 
cars.  Nice not to worry about 
flashing blue lights!!  
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and my "thanks" to my 

NYPD cousin   
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Our arrival time gave us the opportunity to meet some of the officers getting off the day shift while the evening 
shift was going through their roll call briefing. One item that is extremely noticeable these days is the amount of 
protective gear that the officers have to wear on a shift. The protective vest, radios, ammo clips, hand cuffs and 
other items end up being a total of roughly 20 pounds! Beth mentioned that during the warm weather, there are 
times where officers  simply take a cup of water and pour it down the top of their uniform to cool off the heat 
from the vests.  Along with all of the computer gear and more that is in the patrol car, just getting in and out of 
their vehicles can be a challenge. I offered a seat in my Corvette to a couple of the officers who chuckled and 
politely passed because of all the gear. Eventually, we were able to have officers from the day and evening shifts 
get out to look at our cars and engage in conversation. If you didn't know it, most of the officers are "car guys". 
They are very knowledgeable about what we drive as well as most other cars on the road. Many of them have 
had or currently own a high performance vehicle.  One officer, in particular, wanted more info as she has been 
looking at the Grand Sport as well as Camaros. Of course, we tried to convince her … GRAND SPORT! But, 
as we've seen, the prices on cars like mine have gone UP not down!! I've encouraged her to come to a meeting 
to talk with members about ideas as well as talk with the dealership. One FYI item ... It's interesting to note that 
many of the officers are not concerned about seeing our Corvettes being driven in an unsafe manner. They say 
that they realize that we as a group are not looked at as "street racers".  The officers realize that we are aware 
that we drive either high performance or classic ... or both … vehicles. We are not in the mindset to push the 
limits—except at the track! OK, and occasionally on a deserted road! But, only up to the posted speed limit 
(legalese provided for the protection of the club!). 

In addition to some of the squad cars that pulled up after the day shift, Rich was able to bring one of the 
transport vans that they have. If you find yourself in the back of that one, you're not having a good day! As for 
the squad cars, it's amazing the amount of communication gear that they have in them. The officers on the 
ground have the ability to communicate with the helicopter squadron team in order to facilitate their actions to 
get to a location is rapidly as possible. As has been stated by officers AND smart members like Mr. Hammak-
er ... "You can't outrun Motorola"!  A voice transmission from 
one officer to another will beat any of our cars.   

As always, it was great to see the officers and say THANK YOU 
for what they do. I have no idea why they want to stay on the 
job these days but I'm grateful that they do. The extreme ma-
jority of people get what they do and respect them but what we 
get told from officers on how they cannot enforce laws, etc., 
which makes it tough on protecting not only the community but 
themselves. A cousin of mine is NYPD. My  Uncle/Godfather 
was NYPD. I can't share some stories in this format but I know 
that my cousin's life is truly in danger every day that he puts on 
his uniform but, sadly, in ways that my Uncle never imagined 
or thought would be possible. The men and women of Fairfax 
County Police are true professionals ... people of varied ages; 
religions; colors and political persuasion. They have a job which 
like the military, can cause them to pay the ultimate price for 
serving their community. It was nice to have conversation and 
laughs with them and to give them a break from the other parts 
of their day.  THANKS to all of you who took time to partici-
pate ... the officers were truly grateful for the support.       
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OUR CARS     vs.     THEIR CARS             They Win! 

BAD LADIES IN THE PADDYWAGON NOW WHERE DID I PUT THAT FRONT LICENSE PLATE? 
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CAN YOU GUESS WHO THESE OFFICERS 

OF THE LAW ARE? 
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The Black Hills Corvette Classic – Round Two 
By John Scott 

July 2021 marked the 50th Anniversary of the Black Hills Corvette Classic (BHCC), an annual gathering 
of Corvettes from across the United States.  The Sioux Falls (South Dakota) Corvette Club (SFCC) 
sponsors the event in one of the most scenic and historic regions of the United States.  Vicki and I had 
attended the event in 2017, and the opportunity to participate in the 50th anniversary was just too good to 
pass up. 
 
The BHCC itself ran from July 13-17, but as in 2017, we took a relatively leisurely time making our way 
to South Dakota.  Leaving Friday, July 9, our four day outbound itinerary gave us the opportunity to stop 
for a few hours at the National Museum of the United States Air Force in Dayton, Ohio (July 10); and at 
my alma mater, the University of Iowa, in Iowa City (July 11).  The Air Force Museum is a personal fa-
vorite for Vicki and me; we’ve visited museum four times now, and we still are nowhere near tired of 
seeing the exhibits.  If you’ve already been there, you know what I mean; if you haven’t, you should 
make time for a visit. 

 
In Iowa City, we walked around the campus, and dropped by one of my old 
watering holes for a college-like lunch – burgers and beer.  A lot has 
changed in Iowa City in the past 50 years, but some things have remained 
remarkably unchanged, including generous helpings of Iowa nice. 
 
The BHCC event starts in Sioux Falls, the home base of the sponsoring 
club, on the eastern end of the state.  We got to Sioux Falls the afternoon of 
July 12, and – after a relaxing evening at our hotel – headed south the morn-
ing of July 13 to Jerry’s Chevrolet and Corvettes in Beresford, South Dako-
ta (dealer sponsor of the host SFCC) for the initial meet and greet event to 
kick off the Classic.  We pulled in to Jerry’s a little after 10:00 a.m., and 
were parked in the front row of 
what ultimately became 20 
plus rows of some 600 Cor-
vettes covering an area of more 

than a city block.  We went into the dealership, picked up 
our registration packet (which was chock full of infor-
mation on the activities for the next few days), and headed 
out to listen to DJ-provided music, Corvette-related presen-
tations, have a catered BBQ lunch, check out the cars, and 
get to know some of our fellow Corvette owners.  It seemed 

to Vicki and me 
that there were a 
lot more Corvettes 
at the welcoming 
event than there 
had been four years before.  As we talked to some of the spon-
soring club’s members that impression was confirmed; regis-
trations and participation were substantially greater than they 
had expected.  Around mid-afternoon we headed back to Sioux 
Falls to get ready for the nest day’s Corvette caravan across to 
the Black Hills on the western end of the state. 
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Wednesday, July 14 dawned rainy and ugly.  
Many participants, including Vicki and I, 
decided to forego the caravan, and make our 
way west separately.  We managed a little 
sightseeing along the way, stopping in 
Mitchell to tour the “World’s Only Corn 
Palace”, a large event venue whose exterior 
is decorated entirely in multi-colored ears of 
corn; and on the outskirts of Chamberlain to 
see the Statue of Dignity, a 50-foot-tall stat-
ue of an Indian woman overlooking the Mis-
souri river.  After lunch at Al’s Oasis, just 
across the Missouri, we continued our jour-
ney west.  The weather had cleared by 
lunchtime, and we were able to take full ad-
vantage of the 80 mile-per-hour Interstate 
speed limit in South Dakota.  Many BHCC 
participants, including Vicki and I, took an 

hour or so on the final leg of the journey to stop at what 
may be the most advertised tourist stop in the United 
States – Wall Drug, in Wall, South Dakota.  If you’ve 
never heard of Wall Drug, google it.  There is literally 
something for everyone. 
 
Pulling into Spearfish, home base for BHCC festivities 
about 5:00 p.m., we checked into our hotel, and got ready 
for the social mixer and kick off party at the Spearfish 
Holiday Inn Convention Center.  First order of business 
for many (including yours truly) was to wash the rain and 
road grime off the cars.  As they had done four years earli-
er, the SFCC had arranged with several of the local hotels 
to have washing stations with towels available.  Drinks 
and a buffet dinner at the mixer and kickoff party were a 
great way to get to know more participants.  Talking with 
members of the host SFCC, we learned that even more 
participants had shown up unexpectedly in Spearfish, 
making a total of more than 700 Corvettes. 
 
Thursday morning (July 15) Vicki and I headed to down-
town Spearfish for a little sightseeing and souvenir hunt-
ing.  Spearfish is a picturesque small town, nestled in the 
northern end of the Black Hills, perfect for a few quiet 
hours of shopping and antiquing, and just enough off the beaten track to avoid the Black Hills tourist 
hoards.  Shortly after lunch, we had our souvenir event photo taken, and lined up with roughly 70 other 
Corvettes for an afternoon run through Spearfish Canyon.  Spearfish Canyon is rated as one of the ten 
best scenic drives in the U.S., and it is a great Corvette road.  In 2017 the Spearfish Canyon drive took 
place early in the morning, with the rising sun just kissing the peaks on the west side of the Canyon.  
The mid-day drive through the deep cut canyon this year was a different, but no less awesome, experi-
ence.  From Spearfish Canyon, we headed east to Lead and Deadwood for some more tourism.  We 
drove up to Mt. Moriah Cemetery, the final resting place of old west luminaries Wild Bill Hickock and 
Calamity Jane.  Then it was on to downtown Deadwood to join the tourist throngs. 
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Vicki and I headed to the southern Black Hills on Friday (July 16) to spend a little tourist time in Hill 
City and drive two iconic roads in the area.  We headed south on Needles Highway, an amazing course 
on a narrow winding road through fantastic rock formations, to and through Custer State Park.  It’s a 
great road, but navigating it with oncoming SUVs, RVs and even buses is a bit of a challenge.  We then 
headed north on Iron Mountain Road, with numerous switchbacks, over/under pigtail turns, and three 
tunnels that frame Mount Rushmore perfectly in the distance.  Arriving back at our hotel, we freshened 
up and headed over to the Holiday Inn Convention Center to line up for the convoy into downtown 
Spearfish for Vette Street USA.  The convoy into town was a mob scene, with Corvettes stretching more 
than a mile on the two lane road leading downtown.  SFCC members worked for more than an hour to 
get everyone parked on Main Street.  Main Street parking was limited to registered participants only, so 
the SFCC staff had their work cut out for them separating registered event goers from last minute partici-
pants. 
 
The BHCC event wrapped up Saturday morning (July 17), with a breakfast awards banquet.  A highlight 
of the banquet was a raffle to give away diamond necklaces donated by one of the event sponsors to 50 
lucky winners.  If there had been a “close but no cigar” award in the raffle, Vicki would have won it.  
Her raffle ticket number was 9464; two of the winning numbers were 9463 and 9465.  You couldn’t 
make this stuff up. 
 
We began our journey back East on Sunday, July 17, but not before heading back to Wall for some last 
minute souvenir hunting and a trip through the Badlands.  From there, it was on to visit family in Iowa 
for a few days before heading back to Williamsburg.  There were lots of memorable moments on the 
trip, but the high point for me was seeing the look of pure joy on my 16 year old grand-nephew’s face 
when I took him for a ride in the Z06, and let him drive it back to his uncle’s house.  Bragging rights for 
sure with his high school buddies, and he’s got the pictures to prove it! 
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Some take-aways: 
 

The SFCC does a great job with the Black Hills event, but even they were surprised by the turnout.  
The combination of the 50th anniversary and a chance for people to finally try and put pandemic 
isolation in the mirror made for a huge crowd. 

 
There were many more tourists (not just Corvette people) in the Black Hills this year than Vicki and 

I remember from 2017.  The event took place just as the Delta variant was really getting going, 
so things might have been more subdued if the Classic had been a month later with the Delta 
threat clearer. 

 
Or maybe not.  The annual motorcycle rally in Sturgis, South Dakota (about 20 miles east of Spear-

fish) kicked off on August 6 with some 700,000 attending.  You read that right, nearly ¾ of a 
million people in a town with a population of just under 7,000. 

 
The Infrastructure Bill can’t become law too fast.  The Interstates in South Dakota and Iowa are in 

pretty good shape; the state of disrepair in other states ranges from disappointing to appalling.  
Decades of neglected maintenance are all too apparent. 

 
The above notwithstanding, the Sioux Falls Corvette Club’s Black Hills Corvette Classic is a great 
event.  The 51st edition is scheduled for July 13-16, 2022.  If you’ve never been to the Black Hills, or 
even if you have, Vicki and I heartily recommend it. 
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 A SUCCESFULL CORVETTES & TACOS SHOW AT CASCADES OVERLOOK  
On the Last Saturday, July 31st 

By Yas Kinashi 
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PAGE 11 ‘GLASS GAZETTE 
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ACTIONS DO GET RECOGNIZED  

By:  Bob Devery 

Last year, our Police Appreciation Day was at the Franconia station.  My contact appreciated our visit 
and asked if we might be willing to help with one of their community outreach efforts in the fu-
ture.  With my “YES” in hand, he made a request in April for us to help out with an event that they 
sponsor.  The police do a project with Lorton Community Action Committee (LCAC) to buy shoes 
for kids in financial need.  Our roll was to provide “eye candy” to draw people into the outdoor 
event.    

As a result of the combined effort, LCAC and FCPD were able to buy shoes, etc., for 26 kids.  LCAC 
was nice enough to recognize our volunteer part in their recent newsletter which Candace 
saw.  Thanks again to those who showed up at Yates Car Wash.  We can make a difference while enjoy-
ing our toys!    
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THE PRESIDENT’S CORNER—AUGUST 2021  

Corvette Magazine often has beautiful classic Corvettes that have been lovingly main-
tained and restored. The October issue offers up a 1969 with a 427 that meets the crite-
ria. The story of that ‘69 427 reminded me of my older brother’s yellow ‘69. At the time, 
that was the fastest car I had ever driven and damn it did look good. I hope that all of you 
are enjoying your beautiful Vettes during this summer. Nothing beats the heat like a drive 
in a cool Corvette.  
 
Let me give thanks to Bob Devery who again sponsored a police appreciation event in 
August. This is a great way to let our Northern Virginia officers know that their community 
cares. I also hear that it is a great way to get to see some of the gear our police use to 
carry out their mission for us.  
 
Yas and Doreen Kinashi ran another successful Corvettes and Tacos car show at Cas-
cades Plaza in Sterling in July. This has collected hundreds of dollars for MS this year. I 
know that the MS Society will appreciate 
the support that our members bring to this 
event. Thanks to everyone that partici-
pates and makes this event a success. 
 
While it was not technically a club event, I 
do want to thank all of our members who 
participated in Vicki Scott’s 70

th
 birthday 

party. Let me give special thanks to Can-
dace (my girlfriend) who did much of the 
organizing for the party. Candace ar-
ranged a room with a bar exclusively for 
the group. As usual, at a Vicki party there 
was plenty of music and dancing, a good 
time was had by all.  
 
We will have an NVCC Club tent in area ‘P’ at 
Corvettes at Carlisle this year. If you enter the 
fairgrounds at Gate 3, just stay on the entrance road and follow the curve under the hill; 
turn left after the Solid Axle Corvette Club; you will find the NVCC tent and parking on 
your right. This should be a fun year. I look forward to seeing you there. If you have nev-
er attended this event I would urge you to join us. As always, help with setup on the 26

th
 

and manning during the event will be thoroughly appreciated. 
 
Your Vice President, Shawn Waddell, will lead us back to Barboursville Vineyards on Oc-
tober 10th. Shawn will provide a cruise to Barboursville where our club members will 
have the opportunity to taste some excellent wines. This winery is widely considered the 
best in the state. For those who are attending, I look forward to seeing you there. 

Vicki’s Birthday Party 
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Stay Safe and Get Vaccinated! 
 
Mike Gilliland 
NVCC President 
President@nvcorvetteclub.com 

Have you registered yet for Free State Corvette Club’s Corvette Weekend (Ocean 
City)? This is a great event with an opportunity to gather with a couple of thousand Cor-
vette owners and hang out on the Boardwalk. We (NVCC) will be close to the front of 
the parade again this year. My thanks again to Jane Stieber who set us up with a hotel 
just a walk from the awards banquet. 
 
There will be an annual Corvettes & Crabs Rallye this year on October 24

th
 of October. 

We are not yet sure if it will have a poker rallye component. Kris McCandless and I have 
mapped out a nice route through some familiar territory for those of you ready to join us. 
It will be a lot of fun. 
  
There will be a Club presence at the Vienna Halloween Parade this year thanks to Paul 
Benish and his lovely wife, Lori. This event is really fun. Dress up, dress up your car and 
join us. 
 
Our Membership Director, George Durk, will lead us once again to the Bavarian Inn in 
November. The cruise is always fun and the food is wonderful. This is one event not to 
miss with the fall colors and the classic ambiance of the resort.  
 
That’s it for August. Yes, it’s hot out there, but we can all feel cool in America’s greatest 
sports car. So get out there and enjoy your friends in the NVCC. Please forgive me if 
I’ve left anything out. As always, you make the NVCC a joy to be a part of. 

mailto:President@nvcorvetteclub.com
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MEET YOUR 2021 COUNCIL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

President      Mike Gilliland 
President@nvcorvetteclub.com 

 
 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vice President      Shawn Waddell 

VP@nvcorvetteclub.com 
 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Treasurer       Jim McKay 
Treasurer@nvcorvetteclub.com 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Secretary        Evelyn McKay 
Secretary@nvcorvetteclub.com 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Rallye     Mike Gilliland 
Rallye@nvcorvetteclub.com 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 Officer at Large      Yas Kinashi 

Officer@nvcorvetteclub.com 
 

  

 

 

 

 

  
 

NCCC Governor     Andrej Balanc 
ncccgov@nvcorvetteclub.com 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  
AutoX / HPDE       Stewart Fox 
autoxhpde@nvcorvetteclub.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Chief Instructor       Andrej Balanc 
chiefinstructor@nvcorvetteclub.com 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
   

Newsletter          Marsha Batchellor 
Newsletter@nvcorvetteclub.com 

  

  

  

  

  

 

  

 

NCM Master Ambassador  
Dick Hammaker 

ncmambassador@nvcorvetteclub.com 

 

  

  

 

 

 
 
 
 

Social Chair     Doreen Kinashi 
social@nvcorvetteclub.com  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
            Historian        Jeff Klain 
      historian@nvcorvetteclub.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Head Tech—Paul Benish 
tech@nvcorvetteclub.com 

 Webmaster—John Palmgren 
webmaster@nvcorvetteclub.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Audrey Cupples       Social Media/Store 
socialmedia@nvcorvetteclub.com 

store@nvcorvetteclub.com 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Membership      George Durk 
membership@nvcorvetteclub.com 

Co-Webmasters 
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January  

26 GBM via Zoom 

February 

13 Backyard Grill Chantilly-Bob Devery 

23 GBM via Zoom 

March 

06 St Patty’s Day Cruise/Old Brogue-Rob Succolosky 

13 Rosenthal Service Discount Day-Mike Gilliland 

21 Spring Fling, Location TBD-Bob Devery 

23 GBM via Zoom 

April 

24 Corvettes and Tacos, Cascades Plaza, Sterling; Yas Kinashi 

27 GBM via Zoom 

28-May 1 Outer Banks Car Rally-Jim McKay 

May 

01 Community Support, Kingstowne Town Center-Bob Devery  

01 Kentucky Derby Day-Bob Devery   

10-14 Air Force Museum Cruise, Dayton, OH –George Durk 

16 Rallye 101, American Legion, Fairfax-Dick Hammaker 

19 Cruise to Gettysburg—Rob Succolosky 

25 GBM via ZOOM 

29 Corvettes and Tacos, Cascades Plaza, Sterling; Yas Kinashi 

June 

02  Graduation Parade for Lindsey Cerda—Vicki Scott  

13  NVCC Annual Car Show @ Rosenthal, Alexandria 

19 Father’s Day Car Show at Aarondale Assisted Living22 GBM 

26 Corvettes and Tacos, Cascades Plaza, Sterling; Yas Kinashi 

27 Barrel Oak Winery-Shawn Wardell  This is an NVCC Mem-
bers Only event.  RSVP NLT June 24th. 

July 

03 Culpepper Air and Car Show-Bob Devery 

04 Independence Day Parade—Leesburg—Doreen Kinashi 

11 PAX River Naval Museum, PAX River, MD—Bob Devery   

27 GBM via Zoom 

31 Corvettes and Tacos, Cascades Plaza, Sterling; Yas Kinashi 

August 

14 ODCC 32nd Annual Cruise In, Bomnin Chevy, Manassas 

15 Police Appreciation Day—Bob Devery 

24 GBM 

26-29 Corvettes at Carlisle; Mike Gilliland 

28 Corvettes and Tacos, Cascades Plaza, Sterling; Yas Kinashi 

September 

10-17 Alaska (Sea) Cruise-Bob Devery 

18  Edgar Rohr Memorial Car Meet—Manassas, VA (Flyer within) 

24  Weekday Warriors Lunch—Rob Succolosky 

25 Corvettes and Tacos, Cascades Plaza, Sterling; Yas Kinashi 

28 GBM 

October  

03 Flying Circus, Bealeton, VA-Bob Devery 

10  Barboursville Vineyard—Shawn Waddell.  This is an NVCC 
Members Only event. RSVP NLT Oct. 7th. 

15-16 Corvette Weekend—Ocean City, MD– Mike Gilliland 

24 Fall Rally-Mike Gilliland/Kris McCandless 

26 GBM 

27  Vienna Halloween Parade—Lori Benish 

30 Corvettes and Tacos, Cascades Plaza, Sterling; Yas Kinashi   

     HALLOWEEN EDITION! 

November 

13 Bavarian Inn-George Durk  This is an NVCC Members Only 
event. 

30 GBM 

December 

4-6 Colonial Williamsburg Grand Illumination-Bob Devery 

No GBM for this month 

                                  NVCC 2021 Activities Calendar 
                                                Dates are subject to change. 

MONTHLY EVENTS 

4th Tuesday monthly, January through November: General Business Meetings 
(GBMs) Start time 7:30 pm.  Breakfast GBM twice a year. 

2nd Tuesday of each month: NVCC Council Business Meetings at 7:30 pm. 
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NATIONAL CORVETTE MUSEUM 
By:  NCM Master Ambassador Dick Hammaker 

NCM’s 27th Anniversary Celebration  

Every year around the Labor Day weekend NCM celebrates the Grand Opening of the Museum in 1994 
with a huge celebration.  This year mark the 27th Anniversary milestone and will focus on the diversity of 
the people Corvette has brought together for a look back on the Museum’s history and forward to the fu-
ture! There will be three days of activities in and around the Museum including interesting and unique road 
tours, special video presentations, raffles, and more during this event in honor of your help and support!  A 
preview of the Anniversary agenda is below…. 
 
WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 1st 
2:00pm – 4:30pm Advance Registration Pickup / On-site Registration opens 
 
THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 2nd   
10:00am  NCM 27th Anniversary Opening Ceremony 
Join NCM Board Chair Glenn Johnson for the Virtual & Onsite kickoff to the 27th Anniversary Event. 
  
10:05am-11:00am  Open Membership Meeting 
Join NCM Board Chair Glenn Johnson, NCM Board Members, and NCM Staff in the Conference Center to learn more about the 
National Corvette Museum. 
 
11:30am – 1:00pm  24 at 20: Honoring Earnhardt, Corvette, and the Overall Win at Daytona with Doug Fehan, Gary 
Claudio, and Andy Pilgrim. 
 
1:30pm – 2:30pm  LT2 Discussion with Global Chief Engineer of Small Block Engines - Jordan Lee  
Learn about the technical details and highlights of the engine that powers the C8 Stingray.  There will be a presentation highlighting 
the details and challenges of developing the engine, along with ample time to ask questions regarding anything engine specific about 
the LT2 or any other production Corvette engine. 
 
2:45pm – 3:30pm  Collections Demonstration Drive  
Enjoy a walkthrough with Derek Moore as he gives an inside on the Two-Rotor and more!  
 
Thursday Road Trips 
8:00am – 2:00pm LT1: Lux Row Distillery & Back Home Restaurant.  At Lux Row Distillers, they have a passion for craft. Pre-
senting a blend of different personalities bound together by a love of bourbon. Lux Row’s drive to innovate has quickly allowed 
them to become one of the top USA-based independent producers of alcohol beverage products. 
 
9:00am – 2:45pm LT2: Patti’s 1880 Settlement. 
Come and visit the local restaurant named Patti’s that offers good food, local history, simpler times, and beautiful gardens. One 
courageous woman transformed her love for cooking and family into an award-winning business that serves over one million dol-
lars in pork chops every year–all in the town of approximately 350 people. 
 
9:30am – 1:15pm LT3: Bowling Green Historic Train Depot. 
Located on a major north-south corridor between two major cities, Bowling Green has a long history tied to the evolution of trans-
portation in Kentucky. The current L&N Depot was built in 1925 to replace an older station. At one time, over 20 trains per day 
departed the current site, providing a hub for Bowling Green’s economic foundation and exposure to travelers between Louisville, 
KY and Nashville, TN. 
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FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 3rd 
8:45am-9:45am  A remembrance of 9/11 from Ground Zero  
Please join former Board Member and retired FBI Special Agent Wes Wong for a special presentation on the 
Twentieth Anniversary of 9/11. Wes was the FBI on-scene commander at Ground Zero and will share a per-
sonal account of 9/11 and the aftermath that followed. He will also share how that fateful day continues to 
touch him to this day. 
 
10:15am – 11:00am  Mobil 1 Tech Talk  
Speaker: Strategic Global Alliance Manager at ExxonMobil Lubes and Specialties - Cam Bowers 
 
12:15pm – 1:30pm  Corvette Update with the Corvette Team  
Speaker: Chevrolet Corvette & Camaro Product Marketing Manager – Harlan Charles 
 
1:45pm – 2:45pm  GM Plant Update  
Speaker: Bowling Green Assembly Plant Director – Kai Spande 
 
2:30pm – 3:00pm  LLumar Paint Protection Film Demonstration. Join us as we install LLumar self-
healing paint protection film to show you show LLumar helps protect against rock chips, surface scratches, 
and more! 
 
Friday Road Trips 
8:00am – 2:00pm  LT4: Lux row Distillery & Back Home Restaurant. 
 
9:00am – 2:45pm  LT5: Patti’s 1880 Settlement. 
 
9:30am – 1:15pm  LT6: Bowling Green Historic Train Depot 
 
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 4th 
Saturday Road Trips 
8:45am – 3:15pm  LT7: KY Derby Museum & Lunch on the Oaks Garden Terrace. Full access to the 
Museum, including two floors of family-friendly interactive exhibits. A viewing of “The Greatest Race,” a 
360°, 18-minute media experience that will make your heart race and emotions soar (daily, 10 minutes after 
the hour, every hour) and Historic Walking Tour of Churchill Downs with one of our knowledgeable tour 
guides. 
 
8:45am – 2:30pm  LT8: Adventure Science Center. Join us as we visit 7 of the Museum’s Collection 
Corvettes at the Adventure Science Center in Nashville, TN.  The Adventure Science Center is an independ-
ent, not-for-profit science and technology center. We are dedicated to delivering innovative, dynamic learn-
ing experiences that open minds to the wonders of science and technology and foster a better understanding 
of ourselves and the world around us. 
 
To register, go to https://www.corvettemuseum.org Pull down - Events, select On-Site 
Events, click on 27th Anniversary Celebration.  If you’re not able to attend in person, click on 
Virtual 27th Anniversary to attend the streaming presentations. 

https://www.corvettemuseum.org


 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 August 2021 Report 

 As of August 15, we have 139 members and 24 prospective members. 

 Welcome New Members!! 

 Jason Kinashi (Associate) 
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MEMBERSHIP CORNER 
By:  George Durk 

IMPORTANT: 
 

Please note -- in order to become full voting members of NVCC, our by-laws require prospective 
members to attend a General Business Meeting (GBM) and club event within 4-months. Monthly 
GBMs are currently via Zoom. If a Prospective Member has not attended an event, due to COVID-19 
concerns, 2 GBMs will fulfill the event membership requirement. Conversely, if your schedule does 
not permit you to attend a GBM, 2 events fulfill the GBM membership requirement. 
 
If you are a prospective member, have attended a GBM and event, but have not received an invitation 
to join as a full member, send me a notification specifying GBM date or event. 
(membership@nvcorvetteclub.com).  

PR
O

SPECT
IVE  M

EM
B

ER
S 

 

Member Corvette(s) Join 

Bell, Giovanna ’19 Grand Sport 1/25/2021 

Carpenter, Mace & Andi ’11 Z06 Carbon 5/12/2021 

Cook, Doug ‘20 10/5/2020 

Copes, Brian & Alison ‘64 5/1/2021 

De Groodt, Mark ’89 Bright Red Convertible 6/13/2021 

Fox, Lauren & Bob ‘78 7/12/2021 

Kastensmith, Hans & Mary ’69 427 Coupe 3/3/2021 

King, William & Susan ’03 Convertible 6/28/2021 

Maddiex, Michael ’08 Z06 427 5/17/2021 

Martinez, Jose ‘21 2/10/2021 

Melcher, David & Marla ’59, ’16, ‘20 7/28/2021 

Pang, Andrew ’66 Red Coupe 5/17/2021 

Ricafort, Rhusette ’19 Stingray 7/4/2021 

Riley, Al & Ellen ’82 Collector’s Edition 5/8/2021 

Sandlund, Torrey ’01 Torch Red Coupe 6/13/2021 

Traudt, Matthew ‘88 8/10/2021 

Valore, Jason ’16 Z06 7/2/2021 

mailto:membership@nvcorvetteclub.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

REMINDER:  

Be sure to order your Club Spirit Wear! We’ve got shirts, jackets, vests, hats, 
bags, kid’s attire, etc. There’s something for everyone! Here’s the link.... 

https://nvcorvetteclub.itemorder.com/sale 
 Dr. Audrey Cupples  

Saxophonist, Yamaha Artist, Educator, Speaker  
www.dibida.com 

‘GLASS GAZETTE PAGE 25 

NEW RIDES 
New ride? Shoot me an email membership@nvcorvetteclub.com) if you change or add to your sta-
ble so I can update the Club’s database. Send a photo and we’ll insert into the newsletter.   
 
Also, any other changes to your membership profile (address, phone, email) can be sent to the 
aforementioned membership email to keep your profile record current. 

https://nvcorvetteclub.itemorder.com/sale
http://www.dibida.com
mailto:membership@nvcorvetteclub.com
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1. Nearly as long as there have been Corvettes, there have been Corvettes in 
the movies. However, what movie was ABOUT a Corvette? 

 

2. In a 1966 Corvette, singer Jan Berry of Jan & Dean nearly lived out one of 
the duo’s most famous songs in a tragic way at what notorious location in 
California? 

3. 1953 Corvettes were hand-built, but production was moved to as-

sembly lines for 1954 models, lowering the base price to the lowest 
the Corvette would ever see. What was the price? 

‘GLASS GAZETTE 

 

TRIVIA 
By:  Jeff Klain 

(submitted by Ed) 

GM surprises Corvette enthusiasts with 
C9 sneak peek!! Hot bun option included! 

Corvette Summer  

Dead Man’s Curve 

$2,774 
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NVCC GENERAL BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES 
JULY 27, 2021—BY : EVELYN MCKAY ,  SECRETARY 

  
Council Present: 

 
Mike Gilliland, President 
Shawn Waddell, Vice President 
Yas Kinashi, Officer-at-Large 
Jim McKay, Treasurer 
Evelyn McKay, Secretary 
 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:34 pm via Zoom video conferencing software by President Mike 
Gilliland, who presided over the meeting.   

Approval of Minutes:  The June 22, 2021 minutes were approved. 

New, prospective and current members introduced themselves.  New/prospective members attending 
were: 

Bill and Susan King 

Lauren Fox 

Al Riley 

Jason Valore 

John Shoeder 

David Field 

Reminder:  Please send articles, comments and pictures to Marsha, Newsletter Editor.  

Mike is working with Rosenthal, and they cannot consistently accommodate the club for GBM meetings 
at this time.  Therefore, the August GBM will be on Zoom.  The American Legion (Fairfax) may be able 
to accommodate us for an in-person breakfast GBM meeting.  Mike will contact Doug to see if this is 
possible. 

Rosenthal has donated $250 to MS from the June car show. 

Update on Events (Please check the calendar for any dates that may have been revised since the 
GBM.) 

Leesburg Independence Day Parade (July 4):  The parade was 1.5 miles down King Street.  NVCC was 
invited to lunch by ODCC.  Doreen plans to make this an annual event. 

ODCC Car Show (August 14):  Please show your support and attend the ODCC car show at Bomnin 
Chevrolet. 

Patuxent River Cruise (July 11):  Thank you to Bob Devery for the Patuxent River Cruise.  Breakfast 
was enjoyed by all in National Harbor with 11 cars participating. 

Clifton/Ice Cream Cruise:  The cruise to Clifton’s Villiagio restaurant was successful with wonderful ca-
maraderie. 

Corvettes and Tacos will be held on July 31.  There will be a short cruise afterwards and 4-5 trophies 
will be presented. 

The Barboursville wine cruise is full.   If more spots become available, Shawn will inform the club.  
Please e-mail Shawn if you would like to be added to a wait list. 
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The Fairmont Hotel Staycation (August 20-22) has been cancelled; however, the Fairmont has been notified 
that NVCC would like to do this as an annual event.  Next year, details will be available in February. 

The fall rallye (organized by Mike and Kris) will now take place on October 24. 

The Bavarian Inn cruise is tentatively scheduled for November 13.  This is our annual pre-Thanksgiving cel-
ebration.  George will secure a block of rooms for anyone wishing to stay overnight.  This will be the club’s 
6

th
 cruise to the Bavarian Inn. 

Bob Devery thanked everyone who participated in the CAF (Culpepper, VA) event.  He is organizing several 
events to include: 

• Police Appreciation Day (August 15) with lunch planned for California Pizza Kitchen and then a 
short drive to the police station. 

• Flying Circus (October 3).  Participants will meet at the Haymarket Sheetz.  Lunch can be your 
choice from the concession stand or bring a picnic lunch. 

• Veteran’s Day and Wounded Warriors events are in the planning stages. 
• Williamsburg at Christmas (December 4).  Bob is handling hotel reservations.   

Corvettes at Carlisle (August 26-29):   

• Mike spoke to their Operations Dept. today.  There are no details yet on the location of the 
NVCC tent.  As of today, club hotel reservations are Thursday night, 12 reservations; Friday 
night, 19 reservations; Saturday night, 12 reservations. 

• The deadline to make hotel reservations is Thursday, July 29 @ $129/night.  Jane is attempting 
to secure a party room at the Red Roof for Friday and Saturday nights.  If we have more than 20 
room reservations, we may be able to do a lottery for a free room. 

• Mike requested assistance for breaking down the tent.  Vicki and Jim may be available for Thurs-
day morning set-up. 

Ocean City (October 15-16):  Hotel reservations (group rate) at the Princess Royale are open through Sep-
tember 15. 

Annapolis (August 8):  A few members plan to attend this downtown car show. 

Edgar Rohr Car Show (September 18):  This show is sponsored by the Antique Automobile Club of America 
and is held on the grounds of the Manassas Museum. 

New Business: 

Tech Update:  Please send event flyers to John for the website and club calendar.  The Zoom meeting links 
are now on the website calendar.  Please let John and Paul know of any technical issues you may be hav-
ing with e-mail, etc. 

Membership: 

139 primary members 

21 prospective members 

New name badges and business cards will be ordered by Evelyn. 

Next council meeting is August 10 via Zoom. 

Next GBM meeting is August 24 via Zoom.  (Reminder:  the dealership is still not ready to host our GBM’s.) 

Meeting adjourned at 8:58 pm. 

 

Evelyn McKay 
Secretary, Northern Virginia Corvette Club 
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Friends: 
  
As many of you know, Chip Miller was not only my father, but my best friend.  He loved spending time with my mom, sisters and my fami-
ly.  We lost an avid, passionate Corvette enthusiast and incredible friend when Amyloidosis took him from us, way too early, in 2004. 
  
In 2009, we were fortunate to begin the tradition known as, Corvettes for Chip.  We have had the tremendous support of the York County 
Corvette Club, Corvette friends and enthusiasts and the Corvettes for Chip tradition has continued annually since its start. Traditionally held 
in early fall it has become a great way to remember my father and support his passion for Corvettes, while raising thousands of dollars to-
wards Amyloidosis research and awareness. Since inception, it has been held as a stand-alone event.  2021 is about to change that!  
  
This summer Corvettes for Chip becomes a two-day celebration as it joins forces with the Carlisle GM Nationals. I personally invite 
you to spend not one, but two days with us by participating in both shows at the same time! 
  
Combining the two events offers our supporters the best of TWO shows!  Guests can participate in raffles, Chinese auctions, 50/50 tickets 
and TWO ways to win a Corvette!  Take a chance on winning #33 of only 60, 60th Anniversary Limited Edition Cunningham C8 Corvette or a 
2021 Corvette Coupe 2LT.  In addition, Registered vehicles are eligible for Corvettes for Chip Celebrity Judging as well as GM Nationals 
Participant judging awards.  
  
Corvettes for Chip participants will be parked in their own reserved area in the center of all that the GM Nationals has to offer.  This year, 
celebrate 100 years of history, together in one place.  You can meet TV host and builder Mike Finnegan, see displays featuring TV, movie 
and comic themed cars, a 50th celebration of the Vega and H-Platform, a GM Swaps display, Solid Lifter Showroom, competitions and 
more.  
  
There is nothing better than coming together for the love of Corvettes except coming together twice!! Corvettes at Carlisle is shaping up to 
be a great event later this summer (August 26-28).  We are excited to return to downtown Carlisle for the annual Corvette parade and street 
party, come together for our CMAF Benefit Dinner on August 27th  at the Carlisle Expo Center and showcase our planned displays and reun-
ions that will join you on the Fun Field.  I promise; it will be worth a return trip to the fairgrounds!  
  
I hope to see you next month as the CMAF and our friends at York County Corvette Club host the first-ever Corvettes for Chip event in con-
junction with the 2021 GM Nationals.  Let’s raise awareness of this dreaded disease…together!  
  
For more information, pricing or questions, please feel free to contact us at jodim@carlisleevents.com or by visiting us at car-
lisleevents.com.   Click the link below to register your Corvette for the all-new Corvettes for Chip, 2021! 
  
As my father would say, Life is Good! 

  
 
Thank You, 
Lance Miller 
 
**If you have already registered your Corvette for the GM Nationals, and would like to be a part of Corvettes for Chip, 
please contact Jodi Morrison at jodim@carlisleevents.com 

mailto:jodim@carlisleevents.com?subject=Corvettes%20for%20Chip
http://tracking.carlisleevents.com/t/41358313/1550865012/86659915/0/82668/?x=1793cd8e
http://tracking.carlisleevents.com/t/41358313/1550865012/86659915/0/82668/?x=1793cd8e
mailto:jodim@carlisleevents.com?subject=Corvettes%20for%20Chip
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Clyde and Sue Mooney 

101 Pinnacle Point Drive 

Lancaster, PA  17601 

Phone:  717-898-2766 

Cell:  717-371-8964 

mooneyvette1966@aol.com  

 

Subject: 2021 Corvette Charity Raffle 

 

Needless to say, like most things, we were unable to conduct a raffle for charity last year due to COVID19, which 
had a negative impact on our clubs charitable activities. That was then and this is now. Once again, the Lancaster 
County Corvette Club in conjunction with Carlisle Events is conducting a Corvette raffle with 100% of the pro-
ceeds being evenly split between the Chip Miller Amyloidosis Foundation and the Clare House. I am asking for and 
need your support. 

 

The car is a 2021 Artic White Coupe, Black Interior, 495 hp engine, automatic transmission, and LT2 equipment 
group as per the attached flyer. 

 

As in prior years, we will use the successful formula as we have in the past. We will only sell 1000 tickets at 
$125.00 each, with the tickets numbered between 000 and 999. The winner will be determined by the Pennsylva-
nia Daily Lottery (Pick Three) on Saturday, August 28, 2021 using the 7:00 PM drawing. The number drawn on 
the lottery will be the winning number. By using the PA Lottery number, which is drawn live on television, we 
are assured of an absolute tamperproof process. The odds of winning are great, on a great vehicle, while helping 
needy and worthwhile charities. Only $125.00 for a chance to win a brand-new Corvette with 100 percent of the 
profit going to the charities. And you do not need to be present to win. 

 

I would really appreciate your support. If you will mail a check for one or more tickets made payable to Lancaster 
County Corvette club (LCCC) and marked charity raffle, I will randomly select a ticket(s) and return the ticket to 
you. Note: Be sure to include your current phone number. My address is shown above or use the address 
on the attached flyer. 

 

If you have any questions, just give me a call, and thanks in advance for your support. “Good Luck”. 

 

Very Best Regards, 

Clyde and Sue 

 
 

 

mailto:mooneyvette1966@aol.com
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2021 St. Jude Tire Raffle 
NCCC Members Only 

 
There will be three separate raffles and the drawings will be held at the Governor Meetings 

in St. Louis. You can enter all three separate raffles. Each entry costs $25.00. Listed below 

are the cut off dates to receive your entry by mail.  

The drawing date is Saturday, May 1st, 2021. The cut off to enter the May 1st drawing is 

April 14th, 2021.  

The drawing date is Saturday, September 11, 2021. The cut off to enter the September 11th 

drawing is August 22, 2021.  

The drawing date is Saturday, November 13, 2021. The cut off to enter the November 13th 

drawing is October 21, 2021. 

ST. JUDE CHILDREN’S RESEARCH HOSPITAL  

SET OF TIRES  

FOR NCCC MEMBERS ONLY  

NAME: ______________________________________________________  

ADDRESS: ____________________________________________________  

PHONE NUMBER: ______________________________________________  

DONATION AMOUNT: _____________________________________________ 

Please check off which drawing you are entering and list how many entries you would like. 

Cost is $25 per entry. 

☐ May 1, 2021 ---------------------------------> How Many Entries ____  

☐ September 11, 2021 -----------------------> How Many Entries ____  

☐ November 13, 2021 -----------------------> How Many Entries ____ 

Make check payable to St. Jude Children’s Research Hospital. Mail check and form to:  

NCCC Director of Charity  

1945 Scottsville Road  

B2#267  

Bowling Green, KY. 42104 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The ‘Glass Gazette is a monthly publication of the Northern Virginia Corvette Club.   

Permission to reprint any material included herein is granted provided full credit is given to The ‘Glass Gazette and its authors. 
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Post Office Box 3458 

McLean, VA  22103 
 

www.nvcorvetteclub.com 

 

https://www.facebook.com/
nvcorvetteclub  

 

https://www.flickr.com/photos/
nvcorvetteclub/albums 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/
NVCCClassifieds/   

 

https://twitter.com/nvcorvetteclub 

 

https://www.instagram.com/
nvcorvetteclub/ 

MANY THANKS TO OUR SPONSOR 

FINAL  THOUGHT 

https://www.facebook.com/nvcorvetteclub
https://www.facebook.com/nvcorvetteclub
https://www.flickr.com/photos/nvcorvetteclub/albums
https://www.flickr.com/photos/nvcorvetteclub/albums
https://www.facebook.com/groups/NVCCClassifieds/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/NVCCClassifieds/
https://twitter.com/nvcorvetteclub
https://www.instagram.com/nvcorvetteclub/
https://www.instagram.com/nvcorvetteclub/

